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Wednesday, June 1, 1994 Week 10 of Spring Term Edited by Joan Aschim
Today:
¢ Student Services directors, 9-11 a.m., Boardroom.

Disability Services open house, 11 a.m.-2 p.m., CEN 217.

Dislocated worker barbecue, 11 a.m.-1 p.m., Training & Development closed (see next page).

Instructional Cabinet, 1:30-3 p.m., Boardroom.

Vice president candidate open forum, 2-3 p.m.,

FOR 308, with Donald Porter (see below).

Vice president interviews continue

Four finalists for vice president of College Operations (formerly Administrative Services) are
interviewing at Lane this week. All staff are welcome to attend the open forums. Comments following
the forums may be sent to Linda Fossen in Student Services, chair of the search committee. Ronald

Geason, currently vice president for business affairs at Colorado School of Mines in Golden, interviewed

Tuesday. The remaining open forum schedule:

* Today, June 1, Donald Porter, currently vice president of management services at [owa Western

Community College in Council Bluffs, 2-3 p.m., FOR 308.
 Thursday, June 2, Bill Berry, currently business manager at St. Charles County Community
College in St. Peters, Missouri, and former vice president for administrative services at Lane,

3-4 p.m., FOR 309.

¢ Friday, June 3, Sidney Walesh, currently director of business and finance at New World School
of the Arts in Miami, Florida, 1:30-2:30 p.m., FOR 309.

Lady Titans win championship

The Lady Titans won the NWAACC track and field championship on Friday at Lewis & Clark
College. The title was determined in the final race, the 4x400 relay. The Titans beat Clackamas by 12
points. The men took third overall for the highest combined finish in the history of Lane track and field.

Here to help

I L b
Meet the Organizational Development Action
Team (ODAT). These folks will help lead Lane
through the implementation of restructuring.
From center front, clockwise: Lou Bombardier,
Jan Lyon, Julie Baker, Linda Pompel, Patti
Lake.

The action team is part of the larger
Organizational Development Steering Team
including Colleen Cairney, Carmel Decroos,
Jim Ellison, Maxine Frauman, Cheryl Kempner,
Rick Lyons, Marie Matsen, Dave Oatman, and
Larry Warford. Their focus will be to ensure
that all Lane staff have the training they need to
facilitate the college’s goal of becoming a high-
performance work organization. The team is in
the process of identifying “movers and shakers”
throughout campus to assist in these efforts.

Speaker

District Court Judge Lauren Holland will
speak to Steve Candee’s State and Local
Government classes from 10 a.m.-noon on Friday,
June 3, in CEN 402. Guests welcome. Seating is
limited.

Farm business program
accepting applications

Although classes don’t begin until fall,
applications are now being accepted for the Farm
Business Management Program at Lane’s Business
Development Center. For the first time, four $100
scholarships are available to apply towards tuition
and fees. Early applications are advised to receive
consideration for the scholarships and because space
in the popular program is limited.

The program covers a wide variety of topics
such as recordkeeping, tax management, obtaining
farm credit, employee compliance issues, and
marketing. Monthly evening class sessions with
guest speakers are augmented by on-site visits.
Participants get hands-on computer experience and
generate an annual computer analysis of the farm.
For more information, contact instructor-coordinator
Gary Valde at Ext. 2255.

New phone books are here

New US West phone books have arrived at
Purchasing. Please bring your old phone books to
the warehouse, deposit in the large recycling bin at
the front door, and pick up your new phone books.
Questions? Call Steve Evans at Ext. 2453.
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Don’t miss the boat

The deadline to sign up for the June 11 bus trip sponsored by the Classified Professional
Development Team is Friday, June 3. This is a great opportunity for fun and fellowship with other Lane
constituents. See the Portland Rose Festival parade and fun center, and enjoy lunch aboard the Cascade
Queen sternwheeler while it cruises the Willamette River. The cost is only $25 and can be paid at
College Finance cashiers’ windows using account number 101-541-8017-000000-4610. Return a copy
of the receipt to Julie Baker, Ext. 2199, by the deadline. For details, contact Gloria Jarvis at Ext. 2308.

Faculty pay plan changes due

Faculty who wish to change their existing pay plan for 1994-95 fiscal year must fill out a Faculty
Pay Plan Change Request form and return it to Personnel Services by July 1. Forms are available in

Personnel Services. - Judy Ward, Ext. 2583

Dislocated worker barbecue is today

Training and Development is closed today from 11 a.m.-1 p.m. so staff may attend the by-
invitation Dislocated Worker Program barbecue to recognize this year’s graduates and the

accomplishments of all dislocated workers.

Printing deadline

Materials needed for the first day of summer term should be submitted to Printing/Graphics by

June 13. Thanks !

Annual flight tech open house to be held

The Flight Technology Department will hold an open house on Friday, June 3, from 11 a.m.-3 p.m.
Awards will be presented from 1:30-2:30 p.m. Tours of the facility and aircraft line and a video of
vocational aviation training will be featured, plus refreshments. For more information, call 689-2021.

Graphic design students to show portfolios

The graphic design class of 1994 will hold a portfolio review and graduation ceremony on
Wednesday, June 8, from 4-6 p.m., in the Art Department Gallery. Copies of the annual student-

produced poster will be available.

Legislative Action Team to meet

The Legislative Action Team meets tomorrow, June 2, at 7:30 a.m. in the Board Room.

How do | get from here to there

Have you been stopped by harried students or visitors looking for a particular classroom or office?
Are you tired of giving the same directions over and over again? Campus Services and Institutional
Advancement are conducting a study of signage of Lane’s main campus in an effort to make the campus
more “user friendly.” Students, staff and visitors are being surveyed to identify the specific problems
that exist and to solicit suggestions to address the problems. If you are aware of problem areas, please
contact Therese Picado at 465-1399 by Friday, June 3, with input and suggestions.

THANKS
To all the people who helped make Jim Melamed's May 27 conflict resolution workshop a success, |
would like to say thank you--particularly Tracy Simms of the President's Office for her organizational skills, and
Vicki Miller of Printing/Graphics for her sharp eyes. - Jerome Garger

ADS

FOR SALE: 4-month-old Dutch pastel blue peach-
faced lovebird, $50. Call Francina at 344-3735. (Bruce
Wild, Art, Ext. 2409.)

FOR SALE: 1981 Toyota Corolla 1.8-liter sedan, 2-
door, 127,000 mostly highway miles, 1 careful owner
since new. Newer AM/FM cassette and a/c, great
condition except for trunk rust spots. $1,600. Contact
Don Macnaughtan, Library, Ext. 2220, after 3 p.m.
Mon.-Thurs.

WATERCOLOR SALE: Watercolor paintings by Lane
students and instructors will be held today and
Thursday from 8 a.m.-2 p.m. in the cafeteria.

VALUE CHECKS - KIDSPORTS. Many new business
coupons. $15. Will deliver. Pat Hansen, Business
Department, Ext. 2251 or 689-0479.

CUSTOM BLACK POWDER RIFLE, many accessories.
$185. ‘74 CHEVY IMPALA, 350 V8, needs minor body
work. $200. Vicki Levine (or Lowell), SSLC, Ext. 2074
or 345-8344,

BOX SPRINGS AND MATTRESS. Excellent condition,
full size, $200. Ray Mitchell, Performing Arts, Ext.
2209 or home 342-2816.

DEADLINE FOR THE DAILY is noon of the day prior to
publication. Next-day placement is attempted but
cannot be guaranteed. Send through intercampus
mail; deliver to the tray outside ADM 210; E-Mail to
Joan Aschim; fax to 744-3970; or submit on 3-1/2"
computer disk, IBM or Mac. Include first and last
name, department, and extension. All items will be run
once and repeated if space permits. NOTE: The Daily
will publish Tuesdays only during summer term,
effective June 14-Sept. 13.
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Thursday, June 2, 1994 Week 10 of Spring Term Edited by Joan Aschim
Today through Saturday:

Vice president candidat n forums (see below).

Watercolor show and sale, today, 8 a.m.-2 p.m., cafeteria.

Lane Chamber Orchestra, tonight, 8 p.m., Performing Arts main hall.

Adult High School graduation, tonight, 7:30 p.m., Hult Center.

District Court Judge Lauren Holland speaks to State and Local Government classes, 10 a.m.-noon on
Friday, June 3, CEN 402. Guests welcome. Seating is limited.

Flight Technology D nt open e, Friday, June 3, 11 a.m.-3 p.m.

College graduation, Friday, June 3, 7:30 p.m., Hult Center.

Ballroom Dance Extravaganza, Saturday, June 4, 8 p.m.-midnight, PE 202/203. Tickets $10.
Contact Nancy Anderson, Exts. 2816/2545.

Vice president interviews continue

Four finalists for vice president of College Operations (formerly Administrative Services) are
interviewing at Lane this week. All staff are welcome to attend the open forums. Comments following
the forums may be sent to Linda Fossen in Student Services, chair of the search committee. Ronald
Geason, currently vice president for business affairs at Colorado School of Mines in Golden,
interviewed Tuesday, and Donald Porter, vice president of management services at lowa Western
Community College in Council Bluffs, interviewed Wednesday. The remaining open forum schedule:

¢ Today, June 2, Bill Berry, business manager at St. Charles County Community College in St.
Peters, Missouri, former vice president for administrative services at Lane, 3-4 p.m., FOR 309.

» Friday, June 3, Sidney Walesh, currently director of business and finance at New World School
of the Arts in Miami, Florida, 1:30-2:30 p.m., FOR 309.

Council debates bond prolect selectldh criteria

College Council members on Tuesday did not reach consensus on a draft list of criteria to select
facilities projects that could be financed by a bond election. The draft was prepared by Executive
Cabinet, the group which probably will make final project selection decisions, should the Board of
Education decide to go ahead. Council members decided to individually prioritize the list and compare
notes at the June 7 meeting.

In other business, Classified Council representative Angela Miller introduced successor Cindy
Veldhuis and student senator Sheri Gianuzzi introduced herself as the new ASLCC representative to
council.

Breaking through barriers Network Task Force to meet

Admissions Director The Network Task Force will meet
Sharon Moore and| Wednesday, June 8, from 1:30-3 p.m. in PE 205.
Continuing Education | Interested staff are welcome.

Coordinator Debra
Lamb teamed up to

improve customer| 1N€ Daily to cut back for

service and break | gummer

down the barriers
between credit and
noncredit education at
Lane. Thanks to their
efforts, students can
now register for credit
or noncredit classes at
either campus. In the

The Daily will cut back the number of
Dailies to departments by half for the summer unless
otherwise notified. In addition, The Daily will
publish on Tuesdays only from June 14-Sept. 13.
Ahhh, summer! Direct questions or comments to
Joan Aschim at Ext. 2591.

Sharon Moore, Debra Lamb  past, students on main

. . : Kelly Catlin Walker success
campus wanting to register for noncredit classes

were sent downtown, and students downtown tapeS available
wanting to register for credit classes were sent

t0 main cCampus, A complete set of 12 audio tapes produced by

Kelly Catlin Walker will be available for check-out
next week in the Library. Titles include Communicating To Win, Setting Goals, Better Customer
Relations, The Manager As Coach, Conducting Painless Meetings, and others. - Julie Baker, Ext. 2199
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Corrected name list attached

The corrected list of official college names is attached to today’s Daily. Toss the May 16 list.
There are two corrections: Business Education Center should be indented under Business Department,
and Child Development Center should be indented under Family and Health Careers Department.

New class offered in health care ethics

Health Care Ethics (reg. No. 122) is a new eight-week course that will be offered by the Family
and Health Careers Department this summer. It will be held on Tuesdays from 8:30-11:30 a.m., from
June 21-Aug. 9. The instructor is Barry Nobel, JD, PhD. Dr. Nobel previously has taught Health Care
Ethics at the University of California at Santa Barbara, and at the University of Puget Sound.

This Nursing 222 course fulfills three credits in Social Science. The course explores ethical
issues including: physician-assisted suicide, surrogate parenting, freezing human embryos, animal
experimentation, genetic engineering, and more. Class size is limited to 25 students. For more

information, contact Dr. Nobel at 344-3080.

Schafer awards nomination deadline extended

Nominations for the Eldon G. Schafer Innovation Awards have been extended to June 10. The
awards committee will select recipients on July 12. For details, contact the Foundation at Ext. 2810.

Volunteers needed for county fair booth

Volunteers are needed to put in a few hours at Lane’s booth at the Lane County Fair Aug. 16-21.
After your stint, enjoy the rest of the day for free. To volunteer, call Jeannee Beauchaine at Ext. 2330.

ADS

FOR RENT: DARLING APARTMENT IN PARIS, near
the subway. Lots of stores and cafes nearby. Easy to
get everywhere in the 17th arrondissement.
Accommodates up to 5 people. A French couple and
their daughter live there when she is studying at the law
school. Available in August and Sept. for long or short
stays. Call Carolyn Spector of Adult Ed. at 485-6869
for details and fax of the English-speaking owners.

PANASONIC LAP TOP WORD PROCESSOR KW-
WL50, battery pack, Panasonic daisy wheel printer KX-
WD55, very little use, $250/offer. Jerry Diller. Leave
message at Social Science Ext. 2026 or call 484-9507.

BROTHER CE-50 ELECTRONIC TYPEWRITER. $50.
Jerry Diller. Leave message at Social Science Ext.
2026 or call 484-9507.

7-FOOT UMBRELLA PLANT needs home with room to
grow. Rattan basket included. $15. Laura Maitland,
Business, Ext. 2193, or 935-3729.

FOR SALE: 1987 MERCURY LYNX station wagon,
$3,400. 5-speed, air, new tires, brakes. 55,000 miles.
Lynn Lorentz, Ext. 2297, CIC, or 465-8928 evening
message phone.

HP48-6X, used one term. All manuals plus advanced
user's manual. $250 OBO. Also extra one-year
warranty. Thomas Lee, 726-2809, or leave message at
Student Resource Center, Ext. 2342.

3 TONS FESCUE HAY, 28 bales/ton, you pick up,
horse quality: $50/ton. Western Arabian show saddle,
$375. Buck Arbuckle, English, Ext. 2141; home
484-1743.

WE'RE GOING TO ENGLAND AND WALES this
summer. Just wanted to say thanks to all of you for
supporting the sale candy and Florida citrus sales to
help send 48 of Lane County's finest voices to
Bournemouth Music Festival. Our last fundraiser will
be June 6 at Papa's Pizza in Springfield. A percentage
of all day sales will go to Oregon Youth Choir and
Ensemble. Choirs will perform after 6 p.m. Come by
for dinner and entertainment. Thanks again. Colleen
Cairney, ITD, Ext. 2843.

VALUE CHECKS - KIDSPORTS. Many new business
coupons. $15. Will deliver. Pat Hansen, Business
Department, Ext. 2251 or 689-0479.

FOR SALE: 4-month-old Dutch pastel blue peach-
faced lovebird, $50. Call Francina at 344-3735. (Bruce
Wild, Art, Ext. 2409.)

FOR SALE: 1981 Toyota Corolla 1.8-liter sedan, 2-
door, 127,000 mostly highway miles, 1 careful owner
since new. Newer AM/FM cassette and a/c, great
condition except for trunk rust spots. $1,600. Contact
Don Macnaughtan, Library, Ext. 2220, after 3 p.m.
Mon.-Thurs.

FOR SALE: 1989 Subaru Wagon, 4x4, 5-speed, great
condition, $4000. Call evenings 343-4390. Edna
Grass, Financial Aid, Ext. 2371.

WANT TO BUY: Large-web softball glove for right-
handed adult. Call Stephen Hamilton, Bus., at
Ext. 2528, or 687-9104 (recorder).

FOR SALE: 1963 FORD VAN, $450. Jim Wychules,
Foodservices, Ext. 2672, or 683-3158.

WANT TO BUY: Canoe, bed, ladies 10-speed bike.
Jim Wychules, Foodservices, Ext. 2672, or 683-3158.

WANTED TO BUY: Daybed, daveno or futon for small
bedroom. Good condition. $100 or less. Linda
Mooney, AHS, Exts. 2057/2214, or 933-2511.

CUSTOM BLACK POWDER RIFLE, many accessories.
$185. ‘74 CHEVY IMPALA, 350 V8, needs minor body
work. $200. Vicki Levine (or Lowell), SSLC, Ext. 2074
or 345-8344.

HOMESTAY OPPORTUNITY: Japanese student,
male, sophomore in high school, wishes to arrange a
homestay for 1995-96 academic year. His family will
pay $500/month for room and board. [f interested, call
Cheryl Kempner at Ext. 2844 in Study Skills. We will
be visiting his family this summer.

DEADLINE FOR THE DAILY is noon of the day prior to
publication. Next-day placement is attempted but
cannot be guaranteed. Send through intercampus
mail; deliver to the tray outside ADM 210; E-Mail to
Joan Aschim; fax to 744-3970; or submit on 3-1/2”
computer disk, IBM or Mac. Include first and last
name, department, and extension. All items will be run
once and repeated if space permits. NOTE: The Daily
will publish Tuesdays only during summer term,
effective June 14-Sept. 13.
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Revised List of Official College Names
Following is the revised list of the official names of college units for use in publications and communications. The list includes
the names of most college units but does not include all functions within units. Discard the list attached to the May 16 Daily.

Executive Services
President's Office
Strategic Services
Personnel Services
Archives
Records Management
Affirmative Action
Institutional Advancement
Research and Planning
Oregon Small Business Development Center Network

Instructional Services
Instructional Services Office
Adult Basic and Secondary Education
Adult Basic Education
Adult High School
English as a Second Language
General Education Development
Adults with Special Needs
Life Experience Assessment Program
Arts and Communication
English, Foreign Language and Speech Department
Performing Arts Department
Art and Applied Design Department
Media Arts and Technology Department
Business and Computer Information Technology
Business Department
Business Education Center
Computer Information Technology Department
Health Services
Family and Health Careers Department
Child Development Center
Health and Physical Education Department
Human Resources
Social Science Department
Human Development Classes
Industrial and Engineering Technology
Electronics Department
Mechanical Technologies Department
Industrial Technology Department
Apprenticeship Training
Renaissance Room
Flight Technology Department
Instructional Systems
Cooperative Education Department
Continuing Education Department
Downtown Technology Center
Business and Industry Services
Business Development Center
College High/Tech Prep
Training and Development Department
Telecourses
Study Skills Department
Learning Resources
Library
Instructional Computing
Electronic Services
Curriculum and Scheduling Department
Audiovisual Services
Outreach Services
Lane Community College at Cottage Grove
Lane Community College at Florence
Heceta House
Siltcoos Center
Lane Community College Downtown Center
KLCC-FM
Lane Community College Foundation
Science and Mathematics
Science Department
Mathematics Department
Math Resource Center

College Operations
College Operations Office
Budget Services
Campus Services
Communications
Facilities Planning
Grounds
Housekeeping/General Services
Laundry
Plant Maintenance
Security and Auxiliary Services
Vehicles
College Finance
Computer Services
Purchasing Services
Warehousing Services
Printing/Graphics
Bookstore
Foodservices

Student Service
Student Services Office
Enroliment and Retention
Admissions/Registration Office
High School Relations
Student Records
Veterans Office
Counseling Department
Counseling and Advising Center
Career Information Center
Assessment and Testing Center
Community Center for Family Counseling
Financial Aid Office
Job Placement Office
Learner Support Services
Student Health
Child Care Resource Connection
Disability Services
TALN (Technology Access for Life Needs)
Women's Program
Transitions to Success
Women's Center
Substance Abuse Prevention
Retired and Senior Volunteer Program
Senior Companion Program
Specialized Employment Services
Student Life
Student Activities
Associated Students of Lane Community College
ASLCC Child Care Co-op
Legal Services
OSPIRG
Photo I.D.
International Services
Mutticultural Center
Denali
Athletics Department
Intramural/Extramural Sports
Intercollegiate Sports
Special Athletic Events
Torch
Phi Theta Kappa

Mission statement
Lane Community College is a comprehensive community
college whose mission is to provide accessible, high quality,
affordable, lifelong education through vocational/career
preparation and retraining, skill upgrading, lower division
transfer programs, personal development and enrichment,
and cultural and community services.

Vision statement
Lane Community College provides
a quality learning experience
in a caring environment.
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Monday, June 6, 1994 Finals Week Edited by Angela Miller

This week:

e  Faculty Professional Activity fund requests for 1994/95 applications are due today. For applications
and guidelines, contact Roxanne Flowerday or Pat John, Ext. 2439.

College Council, Tuesday, June 7, 1:30-3 p.m., Boardroom.

Part-time/Full-time Committee meeting, Tuesday, June 7, 8-10 a.m., Boardroom.

Board of Education, Wednesday, June 8, 6:30 p.m., Boardroom.

Future Faculty Task Force, Wednesday, June 8, 2-3 p.m., BUS 203.

Graphic Design Portfolio Review, Wednesday, June 8, 4-6 p.m.. Lane Art Gallery.

Network Task Force, Wednesday, June 8, 1:30-3 p.m., PE 205.

“Brown bag” addr PERS legislation, Thursday, June 9, 12-1 p.m., FOR 309.

Eldon G. Schafer Innovation Award nominations deadline, Friday, June 10.

@ o ¢ o o o o o

Board of Education to discuss athletic fee

The Board of Education will meet Wednesday, June 8, at 6:30 p.m., in the Boardroom. Agenda
items include: resolution recognizing senior net sponsors, discussion of athletic fee and how to
implement the referendum. The next meeting is scheduled for July 13.

shared decision-making news

Classified Council

At its May 25 meeting Classified Council finished reviewing the remainder of the staff suggestions.
The responses to each suggestion will be available and on reserve in the Library soon! Watch The Daily
for an exact date of availability.

“Brown bag” to address proposed PERS legislation

Proposed PERS legislation-are you interested, concerned or frustrated? You will have an
opportunity to hear the latest information and ask your questions Thursday, June 9, 12-1 p.m., in FOR
309. Donna Glather of the OPEU will speak at the “brown bag” luncheon. As a reminder, you must use
personal time to attend this function. The luncheon has been scheduled during the standard lunch hour
and hopefully interested individuals will be able to attend. If you have questions, contact Randa Law,
Ext. 2223.

Classroom assessment book available

Four copies of the book Classroom Assessment Techniques are now available in the Library for
check-out. - Nikki Hale, Ext. 2577

Faculty pay plan changes due

Faculty who wish to change their existing pay plan for 1994-95 fiscal year must fill out a Faculty
Pay Plan Change Request form and return it to Personnel Services by July 1. Forms are available in
Personnel Services. - Judy Ward, Ext. 2583

Foodservices summer hours

Foodservices hours of operation for June 9
through Sept. 23 are as follows:

Islamic Exhibit in Library

The Library’s Mezzanine Gallery is cur-
rently exhibiting color photographs of
Islamic architicture. The exhibit, which is
composed of 19 color photographs with
commentary, was created by U of O
graduate student Parviz Azad. The exhibit,
entitled “Preserving the Authenticity of
Traditional Islamic Urban Form,” will be on

June 9 Cafeteria closed for the summer.
Buffalo Grill, 7:30 a.m.-7:30 p.m.
Taco Time, 10 a.m.-6:30 p.m.
Espresso Corner, 7:30 a.m.-6:30 p.m.
June 10  Buffalo Grill, 7:30 a.m.-5 p.m.

Taco Time, 10 a.m.-4 p.m.

Espreso Corner, 7:30 a.m.-4 p.m.

June 11  All areas closed.
June 13- Buffalo Grill, 8 a.m.-2 p.m.
Sept. 23 Taco Time, 10 a.m.-2 p.m.

Espresso Corner, 8 a.m.-2 p.m.

display through June 10.

For more information about the current
exhibit, or to schedule an exhibit for the
1994-95 school year, contact Daniel Moret
at the Library, Ext. 2318.

Lane Community College provides a quality learning experience in a caring environment.
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Managing Change

Handouts summarizing the charts generated by the group are in the mail to those employees who
attended the Kelly Catlin Walker presentation, May 10. If you do not receive your copy by June 10,

contact Julie Baker, Ext. 2199,

Year end purchase order process

Please review your purchasing requirements for 1994-95 now. If you have purchase requisitions
which need to be processed early in July (blanket POs, service agreements, leases, rentals, etc.), begin
formulating them now and pass them through the signature process. Be sure to clearly mark each such
PO with a note showing FY 94/95, preferably in red, at the top.

As we close out this fiscal year, Purchasing Services will, do its best as always, to accommodate
your needs; however, please be aware of these changes and constraints:

1) We will be unable to issue purchase orders between June 20-30, except in emergencies Please have

all remaining POs for FY 93/94 in our hands by the close of business on Monday, June 20;

2) All current open POs (also known as blanket POs) will be automatically closed at the close of
business on June 30. New open POs for FY 94/95 will have to be issued to replace those which are

closed;

3) There will be no deferred PO system this year. Purchase orders for FY 94/95 which absolutely must
be issued before July 1 will be issued (reluctantly) with a separate set of PO numbers. All other
matters on these POs, including account codes, will be normal.

We apologize for any inconvenience these restrictions may cause. Thanks for your understanding.

- Lloyd Rain, Ext. 2208

ADS

POTLUCK: AAWCC summer solstice potluck at Patti
Lake's house on Monday, June 20. Members and non-
members welcome. Call Lynne Swift, Ext. 2503 for
details and map.

FOR SALE: One-way Alaska Air ticket form Oakland,
CA to Eugene via Portland. Must use before June 16.
$50. Lynne Swift, T&D, Ext. 2503.

SUMMER SUBLET: June 15-Sept. 1 or 15. Large 2-
bedroom apartment, $295. Includes utilities, minimally
furnished, 20th & Harris. Contact Jerry Diller, Social
Science, 484-9507.

FOR SALE: CSA Alpine Tracker ski exericsse
machine, like new, $100, OBO. Contact Melanie
Brown-Carey, Curriculum/Scheduling, Ext. 2367.

FOR SALE: ‘79 Toyota pickup truck. Under 120,000
miles. Excellent condition. Maintained to perfection. It
has lots and lots of miles left. Complete with canopy.
Call Liz Coleman, ABSE, EXT. 2919 or 683-4384.

WANT TO RENT: Mac Powerbook, last 2-3 weeks of
June. Thinking about buying one, want to test drive
first. Joan Aschim, |A, Ext. 2591.

MULTI-PURE WATER FILTERS, the best filter
available, provides virtually 100% pure water in your
home. Wholesale prices, free trial period, zero-interest
time payments (one year). Do you trust your tap
water? Robert Sposato, LEAP, 683-2681.

STUDIO APARTMENT with wonderful view. Close to
LCC and city. Available for July and august. Furnished
or unfurnished. Very inexpensive rent. Seeking quiet
person/non-smoker. If interested, call Hank Janpol,
Social Science, Ext. 2854, or 746-0501.

FOR RENT: DARLING APARTMENT IN PARIS, near
the subway. Lots of stores and cafes nearby. Easy to
get everywhere in the 17th arrondissement.
Accommodates up to 5 people. A French couple and
their daughter live there when she is studying at the law
school. Available in August and Sept. for long or short
stays. Call Carolyn Spector of Adult Ed. at 485-6869
for details and fax of the English-speaking owners.

PANASONIC LAP TOP WORD PROCESSOR KW-
WL50, battery pack, Panasonic daisy wheel printer KX-
WD55, very little use, $250/offer. Jerry Diller. Leave
message at Social Science Ext. 2026 or call 484-9507.

BROTHER CE-50 ELECTRONIC TYPEWRITER. $50.
Jerry Diller. Leave message at Social Science Ext.
2026 or call 484-9507.

7-FOOT UMBRELLA PLANT needs home with room to
grow. Rattan basket included. $15. Laura Maitland,
Business, Ext. 2193, or 935-3729.

FOR SALE: 1987 MERCURY LYNX station wagon,
$3,400. 5-speed, air, new tires, brakes. 55,000 miles.
Lynn Lorentz, Ext. 2297, CIC, or 465-8928 evening
message phone.

HP48-G, used one term. All manuals plus advanced
user's manual. $250 OBO. Also extra one-year
warranty. Thomas Lee, 726-2809, or leave message at
Student Resource Center, Ext. 2342.

3 TONS FESCUE HAY, 28 bales/ton, you pick up,
horse quality: $50/ton. Westemn Arabian show saddle,
$375. Buck Arbuckle, English, Ext. 2141; home
484-1743.

WE'RE GOING TO ENGLAND AND WALES this
summer. Just wanted to say thanks to all of you for
supporting the sale candy and Florida citrus sales to
help send 48 of Lane County's finest voices to
Bournemouth Music Festival. Our last fundraiser will
be June 6 at Papa's Pizza in Springfield. A percentage
of all day sales will go to Oregon Youth Choir and
Ensemble. Choirs will perform after 6 p.m. Come by
for dinner and entertainment. Thanks again. Colleen
Cairney, ITD, Ext. 2843.

FOR SALE: 1989 Subaru Wagon, 4x4, 5-speed, great
condition, $4000. Call evenings 343-4390. Edna
Grass, Financial Aid, Ext. 2371.

WANTED TO BUY: Daybed, daveno or futon for small
bedroom. Good condition. $100 or less. Linda
Mooney, AHS, Exts. 2057/2214, or 933-2511.

DEADLINE FOR THE DAILY is noon of the day prior to
publication. Next-day placement is attempted but
cannot be guaranteed. Send through intercampus
mail; deliver to the tray outside ADM 210; E-Mail to
Joan Aschim; fax to 744-3970; or submit on 3-1/2”
computer disk, IBM or Mac. Include first and last
name, department, and extension. All items will be run
once and repeated if space permits. NOTE: The Daily
will publish Tuesdays only during summer term,
effective June 14-Sept. 13.
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Tuesday, June 7, 1994 Finals Week Edited by Joan Aschim

Today:

¢ College Council, 1-3 p.m., Boardroom.
e Part-time/Full-time Committee meeting, 8-10 a.m., Boardroom.

College Council to meet one half-hour earlier

Tuesday’s College Council meeting will begin at 1 p.m. (not 1:30 p.m. as previously announced)
and end at 3 p.m., in the Boardroom. Agenda highlights:

* project selection criteria for possible bond election

* student-body athletics fee

e council training

The Daily to publish weekly

The Daily will publish Tuesdays only-during summer term, effective June 14-Sept. 13. The
number of copies distributed per department will be reduced to half, unless department secretaries
otherwise notify The Daily at Ext. 2591.

Resource Development Group to hold last meeting of the year

The Resource Development Group will hold its final meeting of the year on Thursday, June 9,
from 2-3:30 p.m. in PE 205. Agenda items include an update on Foundation activities, responses to the
grant development fund announcements, upcoming fall grants, 1993-94 accomplishments, and 1994-95
plans. - Sarah LaMaster, ext. 2312

Managers’ Forum canceled

Managers’ Forum has been canceled for Friday, June 10.

Farewell reception set for Dolores May

A good-bye party for Dolores May will be held on Friday, June 10, from 11 a.m.-1 p.m. in PE 205.
She has served in Disability Services for 13 years. To sign the good-bye banner or participate in her
gift, call Ext. 2150 or Drop by Disability Services office in CEN 217.

Over 1,000 graduate

About 1, 040 students received degrees or certificates at Lane’s commencement on June 3.

Registration begins today

Summer registration begins today for returning students and June 9 for new students. Classes
begin June 20.

The graying of Lane County

From 1980-92 the total population of Lane County grew nearly 7 percent. The real story, however,
is that the number of those under age 30 decreased in that period by 13 percent, while the number of
those over age 30 increased by nearly 29 percent.

Three factors account for much of this: (1) The aging of the large baby-boom generation; (2)
wholesale departure of younger Lane citizens; and (3) an influx of many older folks.

The implications for all this for Lane seem clear. A continuing increase in the average student age;
an increasing need to adjust programs, policies and services to address the needs of older students; and
increasing competition among four-year institutions for a decreasing population of traditional 18-24-
year-old college-entry students. Sources: Research and Planning, Oregon Employment Department.

Change packets available

Faculty level change packets are available in Personnel Services beginning Thursday, June 9, in
the reception area. - Judy Ward

Lane Community College provides a quality learning experience in a caring environment.
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Brochure explains child care resources and services at Lane

A new brochure, “Child Care Services and Resources,” is now available from the respective
programs: ASLCC Child Care Co-op, Ext. 2025; the Child Development Center, Ext. 2519; and the

Child Care Resource Connection, 726-3954.

Talent wanted

Hey, all you amateur tap dancers and former rock n’ roll stars! Now’s your chance to show your
stuff as a performer in the All Staff Talent Revue during fall inservice on Thursday, Sept. 22, at noon.
Back-up musicians will be provided. If interested, call Sparky Roberts at Ext. 2209 or 686-9781.

Remember, you’ve got all summer to practice.

Workshop to explore classroom technology

The Western Center for Community College Professional Development is presenting a workshop
on “Learning Technologies for Educators on the Use of Technology in the Classroom for Community
College Instructors” from Aug. 22-26 in Wilsonville. Contact Julie Baker at Ext. 2199 for more

information.

Girls basketball camp

The Lady Titans basketball camp for girls ages 8-16 will be held July 15-19, from 9 a.m.-5 p.m. in
the main gym. The cost of $110 includes instruction, games, camp T-shirts, and lunches. For more
information, contact the Athletics Department at Ext. 2215.

THANKS
| would like to thank the following people for their help in making last week’s visit by the German
delegation a success: Velma Jesser, Jerry Moskus, Larry Warford, Bob Way, Leslie Rasor, Shannon Kracht,
Dave Oatman, Jill Bradley, Ellen Palmer, Barb Delansky, Carl Horstrup, Ed Humes, Willie Kealoha, Myron Cooley,
Ted Kotsakis, Linda Pompel, Don Patton, Dwight Miller, Audrey McAtee, Vincent Jones, Miriam Thompson, and
Patti Lake. | especially want to thank Angela Miller in Institutional Advancement for her invaluable help in the
success of this event. Thank you, everyone! - John Lloyd, Training & Development

ADS

FOR SALE: 2-yr-old black angus cross heifer, $550.
John Winquist, Counseling, Ext. 2870, or 344-1125.

‘86 HONDA CIVIC DX, front-wheel drive, 2-door,
87,000 miles, stereo/tape deck, automatic, excellent
condition. $2,400. Buck Arbuckle, English, Ext. 2141,
home 484-1743.

GARAGE SALE BY APPOINTMENT. First come, first
served. This week only. Only 7 minutes from LCC. All
kinds of stuff: car seats, toys, crystal, small appliances,
tools, books, records, luggage, saddle and horse tack
(buy the saddle and get variety of tack free), two
skylights, tiles, shingles, hay, clothes (mostly men's
L/XL) some like new, some not. Selling the house, too!
Buck Arbuckle, English, Ext. 2141, home 484-1743.

FOR RENT: 3,000 sq. ft. house of 3 acres w/barn,
kennel, pool & hot tub. Includes double garage, 2
bedrooms, 2 baths, large den w/fireplace, large kitchen
and living/dining area. Landscape, pool and hot tub
maintenance included. EUBRNISHED. Animals
possible. Absolutely no smoking. Den could be used
as sleeping area. Short or long term. Two months

minimum. $1,500/month. Buck Arbuckle, English, Ext.

2141, home 484-1743.

POTLUCK: AAWCC summer solstice potluck at Patti
Lake's house on Monday, June 20. Members and non-
members welcome. Call Lynne Swift, Ext. 2503 for
details and map.

FOR SALE: One-way Alaska Air ticket form Oakland,
CA to Eugene via Portland. Must use before June 16.
$50. Lynne Swift, T&D, Ext. 2503.

SUMMER SUBLET: June 15-Sept. 1 or 15. Large 2-
bedroom apartment, $295. Includes utilities, minimally
furnished, 20th & Harris. Contact Jerry Diller, Social
Science, 484-9507.

FOR SALE: CSA Alpine Tracker ski exericse
machine, like new, $100, OBO. Contact Melanie
Brown-Carey, Curriculum/Scheduling, Ext. 2367.

FOR SALE: ‘79 Toyota pickup truck. Under 120,000
miles. Excellent condition. Maintained to perfection. It
has lots and lots of miles left. Complete with canopy.
Call Liz Coleman, ABSE, EXT. 2919 or 683-4384.

WANT TO RENT: Mac Powerbook, last 2-3 weeks of
June. Thinking about buying one, want to test drive
first. Joan Aschim, A, Ext. 2591.

MULTI-PURE WATER FILTERS, the best filter
available, provides virtually 100% pure water in your
home. Wholesale prices, free trial period, zero-interest
time payments (one year). Do you trust your tap
water? Robert Sposato, LEAP, 683-2681.

STUDIO APARTMENT with wonderful view. Close to
LCC and city. Available for July and august. Furnished
or unfurmished. Very inexpensive rent. Seeking quiet
persorn/non-smoker. If interested, call Hank Janpol,
Social Science, Ext. 2854, or 746-0501.

FOR RENT: DARLING APARTMENT IN PARIS, near
the subway. Lots of stores and cafes nearby. Easy to
get everywhere in the 17th arrondissement.
Accommodates up to 5 people. A French couple and
their daughter live there when she is studying at the law
school. Available in August and Sept. for long or short
stays. Call Carolyn Spector of Adult Ed. at 485-6869
for details and fax of the English-speaking owners.

DEADLINE FOR THE DAILY is noon of the day prior to
publication. Next-day placement is attempted but
cannot be guaranteed. Send through intercampus
mail; deliver to the tray outside ADM 210; E-Mail to
Joan Aschim: fax to 744-3970; or submit on 3-1/2"
computer disk, IBM or Mac. Include first and last
name, department, and extension. All items will be run
once and repeated if space permits. '

NOTE: The Daily will publish Tuesdays only during
summer term, effective June 14-Sept. 13.
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Today:
» Network Task Force, 1:30-3 p.m., PE 205.
Future Faculty Task Force, 2-3 p.m., BUS 203.

» Graphic Design Portfolio Review, 4-6 p.m.. Lane Art Gallery.

Board of Education, 6:30 p.m., Boardroom.

Fall in-service preview

Edited by Joan Aschim

Teaching strategies and technology were the top two topics requested during recent faculty
development interviews sponsored by the Faculty Professional Development Team. As a result, the
team will offer workshops on those topics at the all-faculty conference during in-service on Sept. 20 and
21. Conference keynote speaker Bill Moore will discuss creative assessment strategies. Conference
luncheon speaker Leigh Anne Jasheway will explore using humor to manage stress and enhance

wellness. Look for your in-service brochure in September to make your workshop selections.

Questions? Contact Cheryl Kempner, Ext. 2844

KEY BENCHMARKS
LANE COMMUNITY COLLEGE
Ethnicity of Students

Ethnicity of Credit Students
Fall Terms 1992-1933

"
1992 1983

[ Caveanian [ irorty umm-mJ

Ethnicity of Noncredit Students
Fall Terms 1992-1993

'
09{]
o8
074

in.a
§ os
“

d ::"
ozt]
0.1¢7]

[T Caucasian [l Minorty [ Unknown ]

[ In fall 1993, about 10% of Lane’s credit students and
7% of non-credit students were minorities.

E/Asian/Micronesian/Middle Eastern students form the
largest and fastest growing group.

4 Minorities represent 4.6% of Lane County’s population.

SOURCE: Unduplicated Headcount Reports (LCCIRZ2100)
Rescarch, Planning and Evaluation
March 23, 1994

Talent wanted

Change packets

available

Faculty level change packets
are available in Personnel Services
beginning Thursday, June 9, in the

reception area. - Judy Ward

Limited service

¢ Financial Aid will be closed on
Friday, June 10, from 11:30 a.m.
to 1:30 p.m., for in-service.

e The Library will have be open
from 9 a.m. to 2 p.m. daily during
the spring/summer intersession.

Brown bag luncheon
topic: PERS legislation

Information about proposed PERS
legislation will be presented and
questions will be accepted at a brown
bag luncheon on Thursday, June 9,
from 12-1 p.m. in FOR 309. Donna
Glather of the Oregon Public
Employees Union will speak. Asa
reminder, you must use personal time
to attend this function. The luncheon
has been scheduled during the
standard lunch hour Questions? Call

Randa Law, Ext. 2223.

Hey, all you amateur tap dancers and former rock n’ roll stars! Now’s your chance to show your
stuff as a performer in the All Staff Talent Revue during fall in-service
on Thursday, Sept. 22, at noon. Back-up musicians will be provided. If interested, call Sparky Roberts
at Ext. 2209 or 686-9781. Remember, you’ve got all summer to practice.

Printing deadline

Materials needed for the first day of summer term should be submitted to Printing/Graphics by

June 13. Thanks !

Lane Community College provides a quality learning experience in a caring environment.
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KEY BENCHMARKS
LANE COMMUNITY COLLEGE

Credit Students by Gender and Enrollment Status

Students by Gender & Status
Fall Terms 1988 and 1993

Whitewater trip set for
July 9-10

Due to organizer Linda Myer’s
and instructor Kurt Shultz’s
schedules, the third annual American
Association of Women in Community
Colleges Rafting Trip will be held
July 9-10 this year, instead of in
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August. The cost for the trip is $60
and includes the raft, life vests,
paddles, guide fees, and
transportation of equipment. Not
included are food, participant
transportation, and camping supplies,
which will be shared by the group.

A planning meeting will be held
Thursday, June 23, at noon in PE 205,
to discuss what river to raft, car

| FT Males

FEER PT Males FT Females [ PT Females |

pooling, menus, who needs to borrow
equipment, etc. To help in planning,

@/In fall 1993, about 52% of Lane’s credit students were
females. Fifty-seven percent of female credit students

were attending part-time.

4 Among male students, approximately 50% are enrolled

as part-time students.

M In fall 1993, 53% of the credit students were attending
Lane part-time (i.e., taking less than 12 credit hours).

SOURCE: Unduplicated Headcount Reports (LCCIRZ2100)
Research, Planning and Evaluation
April 13,1994

a non-refundable deposit of $30 is
required. In the event you must
cancel, the $30 will be deposited into
the AAWCC scholarship fund for
future raft trips. Bring your $30
check made out to Kurt Schultz or
cash to the June 23 meeting. If you
cannot attend the meeting, call Linda
Myers at Ext. 2883 or 344-6483.

ADS
FOR SALE: Ford work van, 6-cyl,
standard, runs on regular, primed and
ready for painting, would make a great
“Dead Van."” Jim Wychules,

HAPFY BIRTHDAY, Diane Prokop. (Joan Aschim, iA.)

FOR SALE: Olympus IS-1 SLR autofocus camera.
Extra range adjustable focal length (35mm wide angle
to 135mm telephoto), 16-element glass lens, 4 flash
modes, red-eye reduction. $239. Dwight Miller, Math,
Ext. 2392, or 687-1055.

WANT TO RENT: Beach place or places to
accommodate 9 adults and 6 children on the nights of
July 31, Aug. 1 & 2. Cindy Dietz, F&HC, Ext. 2519, or
686-1375.

WANT TO BUY: Riding lawn mower, compressor, nail
gun, chop saw, other contractor tools; reasonably
priced single or double bed; sail canoe with square
back or standard canoe; used sewing machine. Jim
Woychules, Foodservices, Ext. 2672.

FOR SALE: 52-gallon electric hot water tank,
purchased in 1987, $50. Also 30" electric stove,
continuous self-cleaning oven, with the 2 large burmers
needing replacement, $45. Call Arlene Kinley,
Personnel, at Ext. 2811, or after 4 p.m. at 746-3154.

FOR SALE: 2-yr-old black angus cross heifer, $550.
John Winquist, Counseling, Ext. 2870, or 344-1125.

‘86 HONDA CIVIC DX, front-wheel drive, 2-door,
87,000 miles, stereo/tape deck, automatic, excellent
condition. $2,400. Buck Arbuckle, English, Ext. 2141,
home 484-1743.

GARAGE SALE BY APPOINTMENT. First come, first
served. This week only. Only 7 minutes from LCC. All
kinds of stuff: car seats, toys, crystal, small appliances,
tools, books, records, luggage, saddle and horse tack
(buy the saddle and get variety of tack free), two
skylights, tiles, shingles, hay, clothes (mostly men’s
L/XL) some like new, some not. Selling the house, too!
Buck Arbuckle, English, Ext. 2141, home 484-1743.

Foodservices, Ext. 2672.

FOR RENT: 3,000 sq. ft. house of 3 acres w/barn,
kennel, pool & hot tub. Includes double garage, 2
bedrooms, 2 baths, large den w/fireplace, large kitchen
and living/dining area. Landscape, pool and hot tub
maintenance included. FEURNISHED. Animals
possible. Absolutely no smoking. Den could be used
as sleeping area. Short or long term. Two months
minimum. $1,500/month. Buck Arbuckle, English, Ext.
2141, home 484-1743.

AAWCC summer solstice potluck, Patti Lake’s house,
Monday, June 20. Members & non-members welcome.
Call Lynne Swift, Ext. 2503 for details and map.

FOR SALE: One-way Alaska Air ticket form Oakland,
CA to Eugene via Portland. Must use before June 16.
$50. Lynne Swift, T&D, Ext. 2503.

SUMMER SUBLET: June 15-Sept. 1 or 15. Large 2-
bedroom apartment, $295. Includes utilities, minimally
furnished, 20th & Harris. Contact Jerry Diller, Social
Science, 484-9507.

FOR SALE: CSA Alpine Tracker ski exericse
machine, like new, $100, OBO. Contact Melanie
Brown-Carey, CurriculumyScheduling, Ext. 2367.

FOR SALE: ‘79 Toyota pickup truck. Under 120,000
miles. Excellent condition. Maintained to perfection. It
has lots and lots of miles left. Complete with canopy.
Call Liz Coleman, ABSE, EXT. 2919 or 683-4384.

DEADLINE FOR THE DAILY is noon of the day prior to
publication. Next-day placement is attempted but
cannot be guaranteed. Send through intercampus
mail; deliver to the tray outside ADM 210; E-Mail to
Joan Aschim: fax to 744-3970; or submit on 3-1/2"
computer disk, IBM or Mac. Include first and last
name, department, and extension. All items will be run
once and repeated if space permits. NOTE: The Daily
will publish Tuesdays only during summer term,
effective June 14-Sept. 13.
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Today & Friday:

e PERS brown luncheon with Donna Glather of the Oregon Public Employees Union, 12-1 p.m.,
FOR 309.

* Resource Development Group, final meeting, 2-3:30 p.m., PE 205.

* Managers’ Forum canceled for Friday, June 10.
» Financial Aid closed Friday from 11:30 a.m. to 1:30 p.m., for in-service.

Farewell reception set for Dolores May

A good-bye party for Dolores May will be held on Friday, June 10, from 11 a.m.-1 p.m. in PE 205.
She has served in Disability Services for 13 years. To sign the good-bye banner or participate in her
gift, call Ext. 2150 or drop by Disability Services office in CEN 217.

Call for proposals

The League for Innovation calls
for proposals for presentations at the

KEY BENCHMARKS
LANE COMMUNITY COLLEGE

Percentage of High School Graduates Enrolled 1995 “Workforce 2000” conference in
Fall Terms 1992 through 1993 San Diego from Feb. 8-11. The
deadline for proposals is July 15. For
Percentage Share of Graduates guidelines and a brochure, contact
EANS(TE Community and Economic

Development at Ext. 2120.

Advisory committee
reports and
membership lists due

Advisory committee annual
reports and membership lists are due in
the Cooperative Education Department
on Wednesday, June 15. If you have

3 : questions regarding either of these
4 Lane’s percentage share of high school graduates forms, please contact Carol Woodman

was approximately 20% in fall 1993. at Ext. 25009.

Percentage

4 Fall 1992 began a new trend line for Lane due OSBDCN offers

to (a) the inclusion of graduates from Eugene’s

Opportunity Center and (b) Lane’s conversion to prol?osal preparation
new mainframe software. assistance to

businesses

The Oregon Small Business
Development Center Network offers a

(4 The number of high school graduates is projected
to increase slowly through 1997.

SOURCE: LCC Admissions: Oregon Deparument of Educat Proposal Preparation Assistance
ipa:r;ll]‘;;“mn‘&E“lu:llon Progra.m tO Clients. Thc program

provides expert consultation on the
feasibility of developing a Small
Business Research Innovation proposal, advice and assistance in writing the proposal, and final editing
for completeness and professional presentation.

Clients who have benefited from the program include Dr. James E. Drummond whose proposal on
magneto-acoustic resonance imaging received $78,000 in funding from the National Institutes of Health
this year, after a turn-down by NIH in 1992. Another is Robert Kendall of Grants Pass, who received a
contract from the Department of Defense.

Program editing consultant Pat Emmerson says not all proposals will win funding, “But we can
help businesses give it their best shot.” Interested businesses must submit an application to OSBDCN to
ensure that they meet SBIR eligibility guidelines and have research goals compatible with the SBIR
mission.

The Proposal Preparation Assistance Program is funded by OSBDCN, the U.S. Small Business
Administration, and U.S. West Communications. For more information, call Sandy Cutler at 726-2250.

Lane Community College provides a quality learning experience in a caring environment.
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KEY BENCHMARKS

LANE COMMUNITY COLLEGE
Grants and Contracts

March 1994

Percentage of Grants and Contracts

Limited service

» The Library will have be open from
9 a.m. to 2 p.m. daily during the
spring/summer intersession.

June workshops

120+

100‘/

80+

60+

Percentage

404”1

20+

0

NUMBER DOLLARS

*  "Boot Camp for Profs," summer
workshops for developing and
celebrating teaching effectiveness at
the college level, Denver, June 12-
18 or July 17 - 23. $425.

» "Identify and Fix Pesky PC
Problems," Eugene, June 13, $145.

» "Educare, Multimedia Workshops
for Teachers," Coos Bay, June 13-
16, and June 27-30, $600 per four
day workshop.

Il State
Non-Profit/Misc.

Federal
[ Business

County/City .
“on College/Schools

"Life Balance and Stress Reduction
Solutions for Women,” Eugene,

@/ln March 1994, the college had over $10.8 million in 3
grants and contracts with 92 agencies. This
represents an 13.3% decrease in grant revenue,

when compared to March 1993.

@More than 17,000 people are served by these

agreements in 1993-94.

SOURCE: Financial Services (Grants/Contracts Area)
Research, Planning and Evaluation
March 17,1994

June 16, $59.

"Personnel/HR Assistant

Seminars," Portland, June 15-16,

$350.

e "Pacific Northwest Great Teachers
Seminar," Portland, June 19-23,
$375.

* "Total Quality Management,"
Eugene, June 20, $195.

» "Teaching for Outcomes: A New
look at the Disciplines,"
Milwaukee, June 20-24, $650.

» "How to Manage Anger, Conflict

June 21, $99.

and Confrontations," Eugene,

For information on these conferences, contact Julie Baker, Ext. 2199.

ADS
FOR SALE: Kids left for Peace Corps in Kenya and left months minimum. $1,500/month. Buck Arbuckle,

me this car to sell. 1984 Pontiac 6000. Runs great.
$1,500--which is below lowest blue book, because |
want to sell. Clarise Bates, F&HC, 345-3126.

FOR RENT: Nice, quiet, clean and furnished
apartments in 15th & Pearl area. No smokers or pets.
Clarise Bates, F&HC, 345-3126.

CLEAN 1-BEDROOM, carpeted duplex with utility room
and storage shed. NO pets. Available July 1.
$350/month plus $250 deposit. 481 N. 35th St.,
Springfield. 746-5927 or 344-7905. Doris Sinclair,
Cont. Ed.

HOUSESITTER AVAILABLE. Will housesit or sublet

your property, short term or long term. Available July 1.

Jim Wychules, Foodservices, Ext. 2672, or 683-3158.

‘86 HONDA CIVIC DX, front-wheel drive, 2-door,
87,000 miles, stereo/tape deck, automatic, excellent
condition. $2,400. Buck Arbuckle, English, Ext. 2141,
home 484-1743 or 343-9583.

GARAGE SALE BY APPOINTMENT. First come, first
served. This week only. Only 7 minutes from LCC. All
kinds of stuff: car seats, toys, crystal, small appliances,
tools, books, records, luggage, saddle and horse tack
(buy the saddle and get variety of tack free), two
skylights, tiles, shingles, hay, clothes (mostly men’s
L/XL) some like new, some not. Selling the house, too!
Buck Arbuckle, English, Ext. 2141, home 484-1743.

FOR RENT: 3,000 sq. ft. house of 3 acres w/barn,
kennel, pool & hot tub. Includes double garage, 2
bedrooms, 2 baths, large den w/fireplace, large kitchen
and living/dining area. Landscape, pool and hot tub
maintenance included. Furnished or unfurnished.
Animals possible. Absolutely no smoking. Den could
be used as sleeping area. Short or long term. Two

English, Ext. 2141, home 484-1743.

FOR SALE: 52-gallon electric hot water tank,
purchased in 1987, $50. Also 30" electric stove,
continuous self-cleaning oven, with the 2 large burners
needing replacement, $45. Call Arlene Kinley,
Personnel, at Ext. 2811, or after 4 p.m. at 746-3154.

WANT TO RENT: Beach place or places to
accommodate 9 adults and 6 children on the nights of
July 31, Aug. 1 & 2. Cindy Dietz, F&HC, Ext. 2519, or
686-1375.

FOR SALE: Olympus IS-1 SLR autofocus camera.
Extra range adjustable focal length (35mm wide angle
to 135mm telephoto), 16-element glass lens, 4 flash
modes, red-eye reduction. $239. Dwight Miller, Math,
Ext. 2392, or 687-1055.

WANT TO BUY: Riding lawn mower, compressor, nail
gun, chop saw, other contractor tools; reasonably
priced single or double bed; sail canoe with square
back or standard canoe; used sewing machine. Jim
Wychules, Foodservices, Ext. 2672.

FOR SALE: Ford work van, 6-cyl, standard, runs on
regular, primed and ready for painting, would make a
great “Dead Van.” Jim Wychules, Foodservices, Ext.
2672.

DEADLINE FOR THE DAILY is noon of the day prior to
publication. Next-day placement is attempted but
cannot be guaranteed. Send through intercampus
mail; deliver to the tray outside ADM 210; E-Mail to
Joan Aschim; fax to 744-3970; or submit on 3-1/2”
computer disk, IBM or Mac. Include first and last
name, department, and extension. All items will be run
once and repeated if space permits. The Daily will
publish Tuesdays only from June 14-Sept. 13.
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This week:

» Classified Council, Wednesday, June 15, 3-5 p.m., PE 205.
* Instructional Cabinet, Wednesday, June 15, 1:30-3 p.m., Boardroom.
» Student Services directors meeting, Wednesday, June 15, 9-11 a.m., Boardroom.

Jane Russell first to win employee award twice

Jane Russell, Family and
Health Careers administrative
assistant, has been named
Outstanding Classified Employee
of the Month for June. She is the
first person ever to win the
monthly award twice.

“Ms. Russell goes more than
the extra mile,” wrote one of the
award nominators. “She has gone
overseas to aid the Cooperative
Education program and help
students find placements in the
_ \ United Kingdom.” At Lane since

Ll 1977, Russell added cooperative
Kathy Bates, Doug White, Jane Russell, and Larry Warford education duties to her
administrative responsibilities this

year. She left for England on Monday with four co-op students.

Winning recognition for a second time took her by surprise. “It’s going pitter-patter in here,” she
said with her hand to her heart as Vice President Larry Warford announced the award amid a crowd of
well-wishers.

Other comments by nominators: “balances needs of students, co-workers, staff and the public...”
“works to further college goals in a meticulous way...” “uses problem solving truly based on shared
decision making...” “keeps calm during periods of stress...” and “treats her immediate staff as family.”

Russell has served on numerous college committees including current membership on College
Council and the Joint Review Committee of the reclassification study.

T vanddecsionmaking news.
Athletic fee determined

The Lane Community College Board of Education on June 8 voted unanimously to spend 75
percent of the new $5 student activities fee on restoring four sports programs immediately for a two-
year period. The remaining 25 percent will fund recreation programs for other students and their
families. To be reinstated are men’s and women'’s cross county, men’s baseball, and women’s
volleyball.

Before voting, the board heard from President Jerry Moskus. He presented the College Council
recommendation from its meeting the day before. Six councilors favored phasing in the four sports
over time, eight voted to not restore the sports, and of these 14, five also said their first choice would be
to delay the until better budget and program information was available. The board also heard from
Athletic Director Harland Yriarte and Student Activities Director Barb Delansky. In addition, several
students and community members in the audience spoke in favor of restoring the four sports.

The board recalled cutting the four sports in 1992. Said board member Larry Mann, “Two years
ago we said we’d add them back if funding was found, and it’s been found.” While other board
members supported keeping that commitment, board member Roger Hall pointed out that the student
ballot did not specify that the fee would be used only on sports, but also on recreational programs for
students and their families. Thus the board specified a split in its motion.

Other questions raised included what would happen to a fee-funded program if enrollment
dropped, if the fee were repealed by a later vote, or if general fund sports were cut due to governor’s
budget mandates, state equalization of funding, or other factors outside of Lane’s control.

The decision-making process itself came into question. Board member Roger Hall said program
decisions should not be made by “department lobbying.” Board member Pat Riggs-Henson said that this
was really a board decision. Moskus said it was not customary for the board to take action at the same
meeting an issue was first discussed, in order for more study to be made. Mann called for an immediate
vote so that this year’s high school athlete-graduates could be recruited.
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More board news

From the June 8 Board of Education meeting (also see “Athletic” item, first page):

President Jerry Moskus' contract was renewed, effective March 1, 1994 through February 28,
1997. Chair Peter Sorenson said, "We are very fortunate to have a leader of Jerry's qualifications and
expertise. He has guided us in countless ways." Moskus joined Lane in 1990.

The college will buy all recycled paper thanks to a unanimous vote. The annual requirements
contract will cost about $58,000. The lowest priced package was about $50,900, which included virgin
bond paper. Consensus was that while recycled paper costs more, it is environmentally better and
buying now will bring prices down in the long run.

Also approved unanimously were:

resolution honoring SeniorNet sponsors (watch The Daily for a story)
retirements of Judy Blue and Dave Roof
KLCC audit
college single-audit report covering grants compliance
year-end budget transfers resolution
president's annual authorizations resolution
annual dental supplies totaling $40,000 from six companies
Upcoming meetings:
June 22:  budget hearing, 5:30 p.m., Boardroom
July 13:  5:30 p.m., dinner with Roger Bassett
6:30 p.m., Basset presents governor's budget, public encouraged, Boardroom
7:00 p.m., regular board meeting, Boardroom

Toner cartridge recharging service available on campus

The Electronics Department is now providing the service of toner cartridge recharging.
Cartridges for the HP Laserjet II, III and some HP I'Vs can be recharged. For service bring an
intercampus order for $25 and your old cartridge to Myron Cooley, ELC 102, Ext. 2890. He will
exchange for a new cartridge. For more information contact Pam McClelland in Electronics at Ext.
2459,

WICHE meeting scheduled

The next meeting for Lane's team for the Western Interstate Commission for Higher Education’s
Institute on Ethnic Diversity is scheduled for Wednesday, june 29 from 1:30 p.m. until completion, in
the Boardroom. Dinner will be served.

Year end budget deadline reminders

May and prior travel expense reimbursement requests as well as requests for June travel and
expenses incurred if you do not anticipate additional June travel expenses are due to College Finance by
Monday, June 20. The final deadline for receipt of personnel action forms by Personnel Services for
corrections of transactions charged to incorrect account numbers is also Monday, June 20. Correction
requests for 1993-94 transactions processed through the OPAY database will not be accepted after this
date.

Less Dailies, less often, for the summer

Effective with today's issue, The Daily will publish on Tuesday s only through Sept. 15. In
addition, instructional departments will receive only half as many copies as during the rest of the year,
unless you have notified the editor otherwise, or unless you do so later. Direct questions or comments to
Ext. 2591.

Advisory committee reports and membership lists due

Advisory committee annual reports and membership lists are due in the Cooperative Education
Department on Wednesday, June 15. If you have questions regarding either of these forms, please
contact Carol Woodman at Ext. 2509.

Congratulations in order for Lane instructors

Congratulations to Michael Simon, Life Experience Assessment Program instructor! Three of
his poems have been published in the spring 1994 Eureka Literary Magazine, published by Eureka
College in Illinois. Simon's poems have previously been published in Firewood, Poetic Space and
Denali.

Call for proposals

The League for Innovation calls for proposals for presentations at the 1995 “Workforce 2000”
conference in San Diego from Feb. 8-11. The deadline for proposals is July 15. For guidelines and a
brochure, contact Community and Economic Development at Ext. 2120.
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Annual transportation workshop to be held at Lane

Transportation supervisors and others from school districts throughout Oregon will gather on
Lane's campus June 20-23 for the 28th annual statewide transportation workshop. As many as 220
unfamiliar faces will be on campus for the event. If you notice individuals that looks lost, you can direct
them to FOR 308/309. - Shannon Kracht, Ext. 2905

Trade stash for cash

Are you tired of storing antiquated supplies and equipment in your department? You can turn
that outdated stash into cash by contributing it to a New Look Campus Auction to be held July 23.
Please collect and contribute all items by June 20. For more information on the donation procedure,
contact your department office staff. - Julie Baker, Ext. 2199

Which contestant will be victorious?

Join us at the opening of the all-faculty conference Tuesday, Sept. 20 to watch "Faculty Fortune."
The three contestants will answer questions about the faculty professional development interview
project. President Jerry Moskus plays Diogenes Redpen, a part-time instructor; Grant Coordinator Sarah
LaMaster plays Queen Bananita Sluginsky; and part-time speech instructor Suzanne Bunker plays
Prudence Paxton, the reference librarian.

Girls basketball camp to be held

The lady Titans basketball camp for girls ages 8-16 will be held July 15-19 from 9 a.m.-5 p.m. in
the main gym. The cost of $110 includes instruction, games, camp T-shirts, and lunches. For more
information, call Athletics, Ext. 2215.

More June workshops

For more information on the following workshops, contact Julie Baker, Ext. 2199.
"Assessment as Learning," Milwaukee, June 20-24, $650.
"Text and Academic authors Association, Workshop on Writing Textbooks," Seattle, June 23, no cost
given.
"What Works Building Effective Collaborative Learning Experiences," Pennsylvania, June 25-27, no
cost given.
"Summer Institute for Women in Higher Education Administration," Bryn Mawr College, June 26-
July 22, $4,900.
"Teaching For A Change, Active Learning, Active Learners," Beaver Creek in Vail Valley, Colorado,
June 26-28, $335.
"Grammar & Usage Seminar," Eugene, June 28, $125.
Nellie Edge Seminars Summer Institute, “Developmentally Appropriate Mixed-Age and Graded
Primaries, Brain Based Teaching and the Arts (K-3)." Wilsonville, June 27, July 1, $350.

JOBS
¢ Instructor/Computer Information Technology, Faculty, closes 6/27/94.
» |Instructor/Mathematics Dept., Faculty, closes 6/29/94.
e Food Service Coordinator for Taco Time Restaurant/Food Services Dept., Cook IV, closes 6/15/94. This
position open to current Lane bargaining unit employees only.

ADS
DUST OFF YOUR BIKE HELMETS, oil up the gears of ~ $15,00--which is below lowest blue book, because |
your ten-speed, and get ready to roll. From July 1- want to sell. Clarise Bates, F&HC, 345-3126.
August 26 there will be a bike ride from the main
campus to Mt. Pisgah and back (maybe longer for FOR RENT: Nice, quiet, clean and furnished
those of are more adventurous). The ride will start at apartments in 15th & Pearl area. No smokers or pets.
12:05 p.m. and should last no more than 40-45 Clarise Bates, F&HC, 345-3126.

minutes. Just enough time to see the sights and get

your heart rate up. If interested, keep your eye on The  CLEAN 1-BEDROOM, carpeted duplex with utility room

Daily and join us each Friday starting in July. Happy and storage shed. NO pets. Available July 1.

trails. Chris Hainley, Sr., Financial Aid, Ext. 2350. $350/month plus $250 deposit. 481 N. 35th St.,
Springfield. 746-5927 or 344-7905. Doris Sinclair,

WANTED TO LEASE/RENT/BUY for 1994-95 school Cont. Ed.

year or possibly longer. Part-time employee of

computer lab needs property outside of city limits HOUSESITTER AVAILABLE. Will house-sit or sublet
suitable for private kennels, possibly a horse or two. your property, short term or long term. Available July 1.
Will live on property and provide all necessary Jim Wychules, Foodservices, Ext. 2672, or 683-3158.

improvements. Human housing is not a requirement; |
have a self-contained home if needed. An outbuilding ~ DEADLINE FOR THE DAILY is noon of the day prior to

or barn is a bonus. Liz Marr, Ext. 2288 or publication. Next-day placement is attempted but
726-2900/267-5400. cannot be guaranteed. Send through intercampus
mail; deliver to the tray outside ADM 210; E-Mail to
KIDSPORTS VALUE CHECKS, 1994-95 coupons. Joan Aschim; fax to 744-3970; or submit on 3-1/2"
$15. Proceeds keep participation fees affordable. computer disk, IBM or Mac. Include first and last
Contact Larry Mann, 746-0262. name, department, and extension. All items will be run

once and repeated if space permits. The Daily will
FOR SALE: Kids left for Peace Corps in Kenya and left publish Tuesdays only from June 14-Sept. 13.
me this car to sell. 1984 Pontiac 6000. Runs great.
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Invitation to groundbreaking ceremony

Lane Community College Board of Education and President Jerry Moskus invite all staff to join
with the college and its partner, the City of Eugene, at a groundbreaking ceremony and reception on the
site of the college’s new aviation maintenance facility at the Eugene Airport, Wednesday, July 13 at 3
p.m. The new facility is located adjacent to the college’s flight school at the west end of Airport Road.
Please R.S.V.P. by July 3 to the President’s Office, Ext. 2200.

Special board meeting being held

A special board meeting will be held Wednesday, June 22, at 5:30 p.m. in the Boardroom. The
meeting is a public hearing to adopt the 1994-95 budget.

Beckley nominated for Linfield College award

Carol Beckley, Lane’s budget analyst, was one of three final candidates
from among 183 Linfield College Division of Continuing Education graduates
chosen for Outstanding Linfield College DCE Graduate for 1993-94.

Candidates must have a 3.5 cumulative GPA, be nominated by more
than one faculty member, have made significant contributions to the
community, and be well respected by fellow students. Faculty supporters
provided these statements about Beckley in nominating her for this special
recognition: “Carol is a highly intelligent, committed professional who has
performed all her coursework in an outstanding manner;” “Carol’s
commitment to personal growth and development and lifelong learning is
second to none;” and “Many of her fellow students have shared with me their
appreciation for the role model that Carol has provided them. She is admired
and respected personally and professionally.”

Beckley graduated this spring with a bachelor of science degree in
Business Management.

Get a new look for fall

Clear out the surplus supplies and equipment in your department by June 30 and sell them at the
New Look Auction on July 23. Proceeds earned from your donated items less auction expenses will go
- back to your department. For more detailed information on how to donate your unused items, contact
your department office staff. - Julie Baker, Ext. 2199

Grounds department hosts an open house

The Grounds Department is having an open house Saturday, June 25 beginning at 10 a.m. For a
tour map of Lane’s grounds, meet at the Campus Services Building outside the Mailroom. Contact Jo
Stejskal, Ext. 2567 for more information.

Notice to classified employees

Classified employees covered by the HMO Oregon medical plan and Blue Cross vision plan
should have received an employee benefits booklet describing the benefits through intercampus mail. If

you did not receive a copy or have questions, please contact Carol Goldsberry in Personnel Services,
Ext. 2590.

Supplemental life insurance available

Supplemental life insurance with Standard Insurance Company is available to classified and
management employees and their spouses from $30,000 to $300, 000 in increments of $10,000.
Premium rates for each $10,000 are based upon the age of the employee or spouse and are paid through
payroll deduction. For details of enrollment, contact Carol Goldsberry in Personnel Services, Ext. 2590.

KLCC needs volunteers for tour of gardens

KLCC is looking for volunteers to help with the upcoming “KLCC In Bloom: A Tour of
Gardens Extraordinaire” Sunday, July 17, from 11 a.m. to 5 p.m. Volunteers will spend a three hour
shift at one of the nine beautiful gardens on the tour greeting guests, handing out garden information and
selling tickets. Shift times are 10:45 a.m.-2 p.m. and 2-5:15 p.m. To sign up, contact Lynne Phillips,
Ext. 2224.
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OSBDCN moving to new address

Oregon Small Business Development Center Network is scheduled to move their office June 29
and 30. Anyone who knows of packing boxes that would be available for the move, please contact the
OSBDCN office at Ext. 2250. OSBDCN’s new location is 44 W. Broadway, Suite 501.

Fall inservice 1994

The fall inservice brochure will be prepared the end of July. The planning committee is using the
following guidelines in coordinating the schedule:
Sept. 12-15  Department and Cluster Meetings - mornings
Instructor/Class Preparation - afternoons
Committee Meetings - 3 to 5 p.m.
Sept. 19 President's Day
Sept. 20-21  All Faculty Conference
Sept. 22 Workshops
All Staff Brunch
All Staff Talent Review
If you have any notices you would like included in the fall inservice brochure, they should be
sent to Julie Baker no later than July 25. If you have questions, call Baker at Ext. 2199.

More year end budget deadline reminders

The final deadline for receipt of intercampus order forms by College Finance requesting
correction of May transactions or transactions prior to May for materials and services and capital outlay
items charged to incorrect account numbers is Friday, June 24. Also, the final deadline for receipt by
College Finance for cash reimbursements for travel and expense reimbursements to be charged to
1993-94 is Monday, June 27.

Lane offers “Kids Kamp Series” this summer

A new summer opportunity, “Kids Kamp Series,” will be offered at Lane this summer on
Tuesdays, June 21-July 28, from 8 a.m. to 12:30 p.m. The camp is designed for children ages eight and
up. The children will have opportunities to participate in soccer, volleyball, swimming, ice skating, and
more. There is no charge for children of Lane summer students. Cost for children of non-students is
$12 per session, space permitting. For more information, call the Athletic Department, Ext. 2215.

Volunteers needed for county fair booth .

Volunteers are needed to put in a few hours at Lane’s booth at the Lane County Fair Aug. 16-21.
After your stint, enjoy the rest of the day for free. To volunteer, call Jeannee Beauchaine at Ext. 2330.

Continuing Education instructor wins medals

Sergei Matveev, Continuing Education Eastern European and Russian Studies instructor and
martial arts expert, recently won the U.S. National gold medal in SOMBO (Russian self-defense
system), held in San Diego, and the U.S. National bronze medal in judo, held in Los Angeles. Matveev
is the first Russian athlete to win the U.S. National martial arts awards.

New audiotapes

The Classified Professional Development Team has purchased four CareerTrack audio seminars
to add to the Library's collection: Making Meetings Work, Business Etiquette, Professional Telephone
Skills, and Getting Things Done. The tapes will be available for checkout after July 4. - Julie Baker

JOBS
¢ Instructor/Computer Information Technology, Faculty, closes 6/27/94.
» Instructor/Mathematics Dept., Faculty, closes 6/29/94.

ADS
1994-95 August to August calendar organizers are improvements. Human housing is not a requirement; |
available NOW at the Bookstore. have a self-contained home if needed. An outbuilding

or barn is a bonus. Liz Marr, Ext. 2288 or
DUST OFF YOUR BIKE HELMETS, oil up the gears of = 726-2900/267-5400.
your ten-speed, and get ready to roll. From July 1-

August 26 there will be a bike ride from the main KIDSPORTS VALUE CHECKS, 1994-35 coupons.
campus to Mt. Pisgah and back (maybe longer for $15. Proceeds keep participation fees affordable.
those of are more adventurous). The ride will start at Contact Larry Mann, 746-0262.

12:05 p.m. and should last no more than 40-45 .

minutes. Just enough time to see the sights and get DEADLINE FOR THE DAILY is noon of the day prior to

your heart rate up. If interested, keep your eye on The  publication. Next-day placement is attempted but

Daily and join us each Friday starting in July. Happy cannot be guaranteed. Send through intercampus

trails. Chris Hainley, Sr., Financial Aid, Ext. 2350. mail; deliver to the tray outside ADM 210; E-Mail to
Joan Aschim:; fax to 744-3970; or submit on 3-1/2"

WANTED TO LEASE/RENT/BUY for 1994-95 school computer disk, IBM or Mac. Include first and last

year or possibly longer. Part-time employee of name, department, and extension. All items will be run
computer lab needs property outside of city limits once and repeated if space permits. The Daily will
suitable for private kennels, possibly a horse or two. publish Tuesdays only from June 14-Sept. 13.

Will live on property and provide all necessary
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College Council meets today

College Council will meet today, 3-5 p.m., in the Boardroom. Among the agenda items is a
discussion of meeting effectiveness and increased participation with regard to the Glaser workshops.

Inventory closures

Printing/Graphics will be closed Wednesday, June 29 and Thursday, June 30 for inventory.
There will be no courier service on those dates.

The Bookstore will be closed Thursday, June 30 and Friday, July 1 for inventory. If you have
questions concerning the Bookstore, call Ext. 2256.

LTD benefit change for classified and management employees

Standard Insurance Company’s long term disability plan has increased the minimum payment
from $50 to $100 effective July 1. A memo explaining the change as well as an insert to attach to your
Long Term Disability Insurance Certificate was sent out on June 17. If you have any questions, or did
not receive your information in the mail, please call Carol Goldsberry, Ext. 2590.

Invitation to groundbreaking ceremony

Lane Community College Board of Education and President Jerry Moskus invite all staff to join
with the college and its partner, the City of Eugene, at a groundbreaking ceremony and reception on the
site of the college’s new aviation maintenance facility at the Eugene Airport, Wednesday, July 13 at 3
p.m. The new facility is located adjacent to the college’s flight school at the west end of Airport Road.
Please R.S.V.P. by July 8 to the President’s Office, Ext. 2200.

Third annual Lane night at the ballpark approaches

The third annual Lane night at the Eugene Emeralds baseball game will be held July 26. The
First Base Cafe has been reserved for Lane families and friends to enjoy an all-you-can-eat barbecue
before the Ems take on the Bend Rockies. Make your reservation now by paying $8.50 per person to
College Finance, account number 101-541-8017-000000-4610. Return a copy of your receipt to Jay
Weeden, Mailroom no later than Tuesday, July 19. For more information, contact Jay Weeden,
Ext. 2575 or Alen Bahret, Ext. 2247.

G shared decision-making news
Classified Council report
At its June 15 meeting, Classified Council discussed participating in team training similar to the
training College Council has been undertaking. The issue will be addressed as a future agenda item.
Council decided to hold a celebration to honor the completion of the staff suggestion review
process. A task force was appointed to plan the celebration. The celebration will also be used as a
vehicle to recruit new council members. Myrna Seifert, Performing Arts and Carol Barton, Library will
coordinate the celebration.

New Lane mugs are now available

The new Lane mugs are now available at the Buffalo Grill snack bar for $2 each. A mug can be
filled with any fountain beverage or coffee for only 75 cents. Coupons from the restructuring
celebration or the Student Services year-end celebration also can be redeemed for a free mug. If you

have lost your coupon, you may obtain another one from Miriam Thompson, Student Services, Ext.
2315;

Additional budget deadlines

The final deadline for petty cash reimbursements and travel and expense reimbursements is
Thursday, June 30, 4:30 p.m., at the College Finance counter. The final deadline for submission to
College Finance of June travel expense reimbursement requests is Tuesday, July 12.

Network Task Force to meet
The Network Task Force will meet Wednesday, July 6, at 1:30 p.m., in PE 205.
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“Where to find it at Lane” béing updated

“Where to find it at Lane” is currently being updated for the 1994-95 academic year. This guide
is intended to help Lane staff direct students to various resources and services. “Where to find it at
Lane” is published separately and in the Staff Directory on pages 68-70. If you know of a student
service that is not currently listed, please call Therese Picado or Angela Miller at Ext. 2268 by July 11.
Please note that the service must pertain to students and visitors and should not be a duplicate of regular

listings in the Staff Directory.

Don’t forget New Look Campus Auction

You can get more space in your office and your department by contributing outdated supplies
and equipment to a New Look Campus Auction scheduled for July 23. All donated items need to be
collected by June 30. This is your chance to earn some extra money for your department. For more
information on the donation process, contact your department office staff. - Julie Baker, Ext. 2199

KLCC needs volunteers for tour of gardens

KLCC is looking for volunteers to help with the upcoming “KLCC In Bloom: A Tour of
Gardens Extraordinaire” Sunday, July 17, from 11 a.m. to 5 p.m. Volunteers will spend a three hour
shift at one of the nine beautiful gardens on the tour greeting guests, handing out garden information and
selling tickets. Shift times are 10:45 a.m.-2 p.m. and 2-5:15 p.m. To sign up, contact Lynne Phillips,

Ext. 2224.

OSBDCN moving to new address

Oregon Small Business Development Center Network is scheduled to move their office June 29
and 30. Anyone who knows of packing boxes that would be available for the move, please contact the
OSBDCN office at Ext. 2250. OSBDCN’s new location is 44 W. Broadway, Suite 501.

Volunteers needed for county fair booth

Volunteers are needed to put in a few hours at Lane’s booth at the Lane County Fair, Aug. 16-21.
After your stint, enjoy the rest of the day for free. To volunteer, call Jeannee Beauchaine at Ext. 2330.

JOBS
e Coordinator/Disability Services, Aide VIII, closes 7/12/94.

ADS

FOR SALE: Three custom mini-blinds, new. Each 34"
x 58". Alabaster (off white), $30 each or all 3 for $80.
Two garage storage units, adjustable shelves, about 3’
x 5, $10 each. Pressboard storage cabinet, about 5" x
3’ x 2', $25. Okidata Microline 320 9-pin printer, $50.
Rose Holeman, Personnel Services, 689-4091, leave
message.

FOR SALE: Tall 7 gt. Presto PRESSURE CANNER.
$45. Linda Caruso, Campus Services, Ext. 2578 or
683-1741.

FREE KITTENS: American Long Hair kittens, about
five seeks old, mostly black and white, three males, two
females. Call Lloyd Rain, Purchasing, Ext. 2208.

WANTED: Host family for LCC foreign exchange
student. Sergey Ivanov from the Irkutsk region in
Siberia plans to attend LCC this coming school year to
study business. He is in his early twenties, operates
his own small business, has a degree in foreign
languages, is a former student of Joe Kremers, and
speaks fluent English. Everything else is in place to
bring him to Eugene this fall. His host family will be
responsible for room and board, although Sergey is
willing to do odd jobs to help toward these expenses.
In order to finalize paperwork for fall term, we need to
have a host family commitment as soon as possible.
Call Jana, ext. 2393 (Math Dept.) or 689-6846
evenings. Thanks for your help!

FOR RENT: One and two bedroom furnished
apartments. No smoking or pets. Quiet, parking,
adjacent yard, near town and U of O. One half block to
LCC bus. $300-500 . Also, quads. $200. Clarice
Bates, F& HC, 345-3126.

1994-95 August to August calendar organizers are
available NOW at the Bookstore.

FOR SALE: Kids left for Peace Corps in Kenya and left
me this car to sell. 1984 Pontiac 6000. Runs great.
$12,000--which is below lowest blue book, because |
want to sell. Clarice Bates, F&HC, 345-3126.

DUST OFF YOUR BIKE HELMETS, oil up the gears of
your ten-speed, and get ready to roll. From July 1-
August 26 there will be a bike ride from the main
campus to Mt. Pisgah and back (maybe longer for
those who are more adventurous). The ride will start at
12:05 p.m. and should last no more than 40-45
minutes. Just enough time to see the sights and get
your heart rate up. If interested, keep your eye on The
Daily and join us each Friday starting in July. Happy
trails. Chris Hainley, Sr., Financial Aid, Ext. 2350.

WANTED TO LEASE/RENT/BUY for 1994-95 school
year or possibly longer. Part-time employee of
computer lab needs property outside of city limits
suitable for private kennels, possibly a horse or two.
Will live on property and provide all necessary
improvements. Human housing is not a requirement; |
have a self-contained home if needed. An outbuilding
or barn is a bonus. Liz Marr, Ext. 2288 or
726-2900/267-5400.

KIDSPORTS VALUE CHECKS, 1994-95 coupons.
$15. Proceeds keep participation fees affordable.
Contact Larry Mann, 746-0262.

DEADLINE FOR THE DAILY is noon of the day prior to
publication. Next-day placement is attempted but
cannot be guaranteed. Send through intercampus
mail; deliver to the tray outside ADM 210; E-Mail to
Joan Aschim; fax to 744-3970; or submit on 3-1/2"
computer disk, IBM or Mac. Include first and last
name, department, and extension. All items will be run
once and repeated if space permits. The Daily will
publish Tuesdays only from June 14-Sept. 13.



